
  

 

 
 

NOTICE ON  
AUTORITI MONETARI BRUNEI DARUSSALAM’S OPERATING HOURS 

IN CONJUNCTION WITH SYAWAL 2015 PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 

 
1. Autoriti Monetari Brunei Darussalam (AMBD) would like to inform the public of the following: 
 

If 1st Syawal 1436H falls on AMBD* will be closed AMBD* will reopen 

Friday, 17 July 2015 Friday, 17 July - Tuesday, 21st 
July 2015 

Wednesday, 22nd July 2015 

Saturday, 18 July 2015 Saturday, 18 July - Wednesday, 
22nd July 2015 

Thursday, 23rd July 2015 

*This includes the Currency Gallery, Credit Bureau Customer Service Counter and all other AMBD 
Counter Services 
 

2. However, to ensure smooth operation of the Brunei Dollar Interbank Transfers, AMBD is pleased to 
inform that the AMBD Real-Time Gross Settlement (RTGS) System and Cheque Clearing House will be in 
operation from Wednesday, 22nd July 2015 under normal operating hours.  
 
3. AMBD would like to apologize for any inconvenience caused and would like to take this opportunity 
to wish all Selamat Hari Raya Aidilfitri, Maaf Zahir & Batin.   
 
 
Autoriti Monetari Brunei Darussalam  
 
Date:    29 Ramadhan 1436 / 16 Julai 2015  
Reference: AMBD/COMMS/3 


